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sponsored  by  Mr.  Aubrey  Davis,  of  New-
market,  Ontario.  Prompted  by  memories
of  the  different  and  more  pleasant  township
of  his  boyhood,  Mr.  Davis  gathered  together
a  committee  of  conservationists  to  discover
how  the  deterioration  which  he  had  observed
could  be  checked.  A  survey  of  the  township
was  carried  out  by  K.  M  Mayall  and  a  plan
for  the  rehabilitation  of  woods,  waters  and  wild
life  was  drawn  up.  It  is  of  the  greatest  interest
to  find  the  problems  of  erosion,  falling  water
table  and  deterioration  of  streams,  woodlots,
and  wild  life  resources,  revealed  on  the  scale
of  an  Ontario  township.  The  measures  needed
to  make  the  township  a  more  pleasant  place
for  naturalists  are  precisely  those  that  will
restore  health  to  the  land  and  stability  to
the  rural  economy.—C.  H.  D.  C.

A New ‘“‘NOMENCLATOR ZOOLOGICUS’’.
The  Zoological  Society  of  London  announces

the  near-completion  of  this  work  which  will
bring  together  the  names  of  genera  and  sub-
genera  in  Zoology  from  the  10th  edition  of
the  Systema  Naturae  up  to  the  end  of  the  year
1935.  An  advance  rate  of  six  guineas  for  the
whole  edition  of  four  volumes  is  proposed.
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Dr.  Sheffield  Neave,  of  the  Imperial  Institute
of  Entomology,  is  the  editor.—C.  H.  D.  C.

LivING  THINGS—How  To  KNow  THEM,  by
H.  E.  Jaques,  Mt.  Pleasant,  Towa,  1939,
$1.00.

A  general  guide  to  nature  that  might  well
be  very  useful  to  teachers.—C.  H.  D.  C.

MICHIGAN  DEPARTMENT  OF  CONSERVATION,
NINTH  BIENNIAL  REPORT,  1937-1938.  Lan-
sing,  pp.  1-315.

Ontario  naturalists  in  particular  will  be
interested  in  the  population  data  on  White-
tailed  Deer,  and  in  the  status  of  certain  other
species  in  Michigan.  The  Badger  “inhabits
all  suitable  areas  in  the  Lower  Peninsula  and
southern  portions  of  the  Upper  Peninsula’’.
The  European  Hare  seems  to  have  entered
the  state  from  Southern  Ontario.  The  Opossum
had  a  ‘“‘phenominal  increase’?  from  1926  to
1935,  but  suffered  a  ‘‘sharp  decline’  in  1935-
86.  In  some  areas  Fox  Squirrels  are  “‘very
abundant’’.—C.  H.  D.  C.
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